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Notice from the Examination Board for the European qualifying examination (EQE)  
 
Calendars are a necessary tool for calculating time limits, in particular where Rule 134(1) EPC, first 
sentence, applies. According to this provision, time limits expiring on a day on which at least one 
EPO filing office is not open for receipt of documents (closing day) are extended until the first day 
thereafter on which all the filing offices are open for receipt of documents and on which ordinary 
mail is delivered. 
 
As of the 2022 examination, the practice concerning calendars will change: calendars will no 
longer be provided to candidates as part of the examination papers for the pre-examination and 
Paper D. 
 
A notice listing the dates on which the EPO filing offices are closed is published each year in the 
Official Journal. For the purposes of applying Rule 134(1), first sentence, EPC and Rule 80.5 PCT, 
candidates should refer to the relevant notice on EPO closing days. They will be able to access the 
EPO website for this during the exam. 
 
Candidates are allowed to use their own calendar to identify dates falling on a Saturday or Sunday. 
 
This notice supersedes the notice from the Examination Board dated 18 July 2013 concerning the 
use of calendars. 
 
For the Examination Board 
The Chairman 
 
Nicolas Favre 


